


Capital Delivery to Support Transit Operations - As asset owner and operator of the roadways within
the City of Seattle, SDOT recognizes that the success of a new transit network hinges on ensuring bus
service is safe and reliable for riders. SDOT is working closely with Metro, as well as with partners Sound
Transit and Community Transit, to design and deliver capital improvements to support the successful
start of a revised bus network this Fall.

These improvements include signal upgrades, changes to roadway channelization, sidewalk and bus stop
enhancements, pavement improvements where buses operate, establishment and maintenance of
layover zones, and better bicycle facilities at new Link stations and existing bus stops. This work is visible
in the North Link project area, including improvements on NE 43™ St and 12" Ave NE near the U District
Station, where new sidewalk, bicycle, transit layover, and paving improvements funded by SDOT will
improve connections to this new station. Another partner project with Metro and Sound Transit will
create new transit zones connecting bus riders to Link at Roosevelt Station, while improving pedestrian
safety and bicycle connections.

Ongoing Partnership — Our partnership with Metro is an opportunity to further SDOT’s mission to
enhance climate friendly and equitable transportation options for the traveling public. As light rail
expands, providing a new service for residents in East King County and Snohomish County, SDOT hopes
to continue to build on our relationship to support a robust regional transit system that serves the many
residents that live, work, and visit the Puget Sound region.

We encourage the King County Council to adopt the proposed North Link Connections Mobility Project
service changes with implementation in September 2021, as it represents progress towards delivering
frequent, reliable service, and all-day transit options for residents of the region. We look forward to
continuing the work with King County Metro as the project moves forward to implementation.

If you have further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully,

——
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